
Marshall PTO Meeting 

Meeting held by Zoom 

Monday April 12, 2021   7:00 pm  

Attendees: Margaret Montgomery, Sarah Lui, Mariela Tellez, Kris Bock, Michael K. Dugger, Mrs. Stamp, 
Diane V. Stinson, Sarah Riechers, Jen Walczak, Nicole F. Zezzo, Meador, Kristi J. Perreault, Natalie 
Sposato, Shayna Russo, Beth Harker, Jackie Feser, Mitchell Mccoy.  

 

Meeting called to order at 7:06pm 

Minutes from the March meeting were available for review.  The minutes for this meeting will be posted 

on the website for all members. 

  

• Welcome- Review and approve minutes from the March meeting.  Motion done by Kristi 

Perreault and Sarah Riechers seconded. 

 

• PTO Report 

1. Introductions, welcome remarks. 

 

• Treasurer’s Report – Jennifer Walczak- -Expenses and balances reviewed; A copy of the report 

was available to attendees   during the meeting.  It will be available to the public on the PTO 

website. 

1. Cash register balance: $11, 717.55; Encumbered funds $13, 450  
2. Successful Fun Run! Final financial details coming soon. 

 

 

• Principal’s Report- Dr. Bock 

1. We are ~60% in person now. Getting a lot of requests for 4 days in person. Considering 
distancing and mitigation in decision whether to approve the requests. Over 40 requests 
pending as of Friday.   

2. SOLs: Grade 3-5 are eligible to take tests in reading and math, 5th grade also in science. 
4th grade VA studies is not being tested via SOL. Options for in-person, remote 
alternative VA testing, and opting out of testing. Still questions about 5th graders going 
into 6th grade. Currently the county is saying that SOL opt-out of 5th graders WILL NOT 
impact math placement for 6th grade. Test will occur in May.   

3. New assistant principal: Michael Dugger. 
a. His remarks: Extremely excited. Official start date April 19.   

4. Financial Update: CARES Act funding available to support extension remediation, TTAs, 
summer school offerings. Budget is in good shape coming into 21-22 school year.   



5. Question: What student characteristics are you prioritizing for 4 day in-person learning? 
At this point we’re looking at space and student needs. High response level right now. 
Reviewed on a case-by-case basis.   

 

• Committee Reports 

• Spirit Nights:  
1. Panera (Feb) $77.29  
2. April 20 Red Robin 4-8 p.m. (online orders- put Marshall PTO in comments 

section to get credit for it)  
3. May 6 Panda Express – all locations all day long  
4. May 17 Frosty Moose  
5. Fun Run 72 registrations - $1100 (net will be less after t-shirt expenses); $485 

sponsorships; Sponsorship winner – Kindergartener: Alexandria.  
• Spiritwear:   

1. 50% of sales go directly to classroom teachers  
2. Not a lot of sales in 3rd quarter, but extending sales to 4th quarter  
3. Available on website!  

• Business partners:  
1. Julie’s Macrons donated to PTO. Please support them!  

 

• Upcoming Events 

• Teacher Appreciation Week May 3-7.   
• Upcoming PTO Meeting May 10, 2021 at 7 pm. 

• MAC meeting April 23 at 8am.  

 

• New Business  

• 5th grade promotion: Would like to do something special – Please pass on ideas!  
• PTO volunteers needed for next year’s events!   

 

• Adjournment- Mariela Tellez  

Margaret Montgomery made a motion and Kristi Perrault seconded the motion to adjourn 

the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 7:48pm.  

 

 

 


